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	House Moves Forward on a New Five-Year Surface Transportation Bill 

Today, Congressional Republican leaders shared that they are pushing a new five-year transportation and energy plan that would restore dedicated transit funding.  They are hoping to bring back the five-year language passed by the transportation committee last month but also include language that will restore dedicated mass transit funding and other reforms necessary to bring the necessary votes on the floor. 

At a Republican conference this morning, Speaker John Boehner (R-Ohio) pushed for a longer bill, similar to the one passed by the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee last month, saying the only other option was the Senate's two-year, $109 billion bill. Transportation Chairman John Mica expressed optimism that this new bill would attract the necessary votes to move forward in the House.  "House leaders and I agree that the five-year transportation measure approved by the committee in February is the best option for a job-creating bill to improve our infrastructure," the Florida Republican said.

The initial five-year, $260 billion bill failed to pass when offered to Republicans last month, largely because of the measure that stripped dedicated funding for mass transit and opened it up to the appropriations process. A subsequent attempt at an 18-month bill that restored transit funding also failed to meet the 218-vote threshold.

Congressional Democrats have shared that they were unhappy about the decision to return to a bill that they rallied against (no committee Democrats voted for the bill in the markup). House Transportation and Infrastructure ranking member Nick Rahall (D-W.Va.) said “The funding level in the original Mica bill was a nonstarter.  There was a sense I had that they were reaching across the aisle, ready to do something that makes common sense instead of sticking with their partisan jabs and willy-nilly cutbacks."  He also would like to see discussion of increasing Amtrak funding, eliminating language that promotes privatization of highway projects and boosting transportation enhancements to get his backing for the bill.

The U.S. Senate is getting closer to a vote on its 2-year, $109 billion surface transportation bill. Metro staff and advocates are continuing to monitor these developments and will continue to keep you informed as this bill moves forward.
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